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“Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 16th November 2015 at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland,Trevor Bingham, Rob Solly, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Rosemary Dayborn, John Hoad, Sandra Sutters, Mike Dewdney, Brenda Walker, Colin Barnes, Raymond Crawfurd, 
Apologies: Lorna Mulholland, Parveen & Priyanka Goyal, Jamie & Liz Entwhistle, Heather Barnes, Jo Vos. Lindsay Hammond

Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising:
Minutes were approved and signed.

Finance: 

Current balance at the bank £3,256.

We had income of £100 from the Crown re Fun Day and £70 from book sales.
Outgoings of £51.98 to Brenda and Maureen for bulbs.

Payments still to be made £250 to Macmillan and some outstanding money for Sandra.

St. Michaels Primary School was targeted by counterfeiters at their Firework Display and after the event discovered they’d been given £160.00 in forged £20 notes. ( Post meeting. This amount has since been replaced by individual private donation)
The school PTA are fund raising for school laptops and other equipment and the Group discussed the possibility of purchasing a new laptop. Ken agreed to find out more information on their needs 
Christmas Tree
Tree was successfully erected on Saturday 14th November

Our thanks to Rob and Mike for a brilliant job. Also thanks to Mark Thomas. The only rope that was available to anchor the tree was blue so it is to be sprayed green as soon as weather permits.
French Terrorist Attacks
Because of the terrible atrocity in France Mike suggested we should fly the union flag and French

Flag as a gesture of solidarity.  Ken posted a photo along with commentary  on Facebook and by Monday this had received 7628 hits and had made the Kentish Express online newsfeed.

Planters

The planters were removed from the island surround, summer plants removed and now stored in backyard at the Point.  Our thanks to Maureen and Brenda who have now planted them up with

Bulbs ready for the spring.

Fat Ox Tree
Still waiting for date from KCC for installation of tree.
Tree adjacent to Bus Shelter has now had Christmas lights installed in it and this will be switched on in conjunction with the Tenterden Switch On Saturday 28th November.
Christmas Switch On Sunday 6th   December
See Ken’s spreadsheet for planning details
Tree to be switched on by The Mayor and Daisy Mae Saunders.

Angels have been painted by Pre School and Rainbows, and people will be able to write their commemorations on them at the Village Coffee Morning on Saturday 5th December or at the

Switch On. No charge will be made for the angels but donations for Charity will be suggested.
Money will go to Demelza House and Pilgrims Hospice.

AOB
John Hoad continues to do a splendid job mowing and keeping the green area in brilliant condition at the Fat Ox. The Town Council have refurbishment of the Bus Shelter in hand.
Post Scripts:

1. Many thanks to Sandra for sourcing large poppies and decorating the posts at the triangle.  It looked lovely and everyone thought it was a great idea.

2. St Michaels School PTA will have a stall at the Switch-On featuring a children’s tombola and glowsticks.
3. Macmillan Cancer Support has confirmed attendance at the Switch-On and will be presented with a cumulative cheque for £1,500. Colin and Moira Young have had a special invite
Next Meeting:  Tuesday 15th December 2015 at 7.30 at London Beach. 
Meeting closed at 8.35
